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Camp News

SUMMER REPORT & UPCOMING EVENTS

What You May Have Missed and What You Won’t Want To!
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WOMEN’'S WEEKEND

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 27th, 8 AM—4 PM

After the year we’ve all had, it’s good to remind
ourselves that we need to keep our minds off of
the world’s “whatever” and on the things that God
tells us to focus on. Join us as we dig deep into

what it really means to “think about such things.”

| We would like to take this

opportunity to invite you
and your family out to High
Hill to see the progress being
made around the camp.

Please make plans to join us
Monday, October 26th for
our open house and
celebration banquet. We will
be giving camp tours from
5:00-6:00 PM with a
complementary dinner
served at 6:15 PM. An
informational meeting will
follow. We plan for things to
wrap up around 8:30 PM.

Please RSVP by calling 636-
585-2262 or emailing Lori at
office@highhillcamp.org.
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This summer was absolutely
NOTHING like we had planned.

Leading up to camp, we constantly
sought God’s will, and with the
support of parents and our
churches, we decided that we
needed to have camp this summer.

We are so glad that we did.

Summer 2020 was challenging for
us in many ways, but with God's
guidance, we were able to provide
a safe place to gather and
experience camp. Our campers
were able to spend time with
others and be taught the Word. We
completed TEN sessions of camp
with no incidents. We are thankful
to be so blessed - and to have been
able to be a blessing to our
campers. We are already looking
forward to next summer, and we
hope to see you there!

SUPER CELEBRATIONS!

We had 32 baptisms at camp
this summer

plus even more who were baptized back at their
home churches. Praise God for the Gospel
message being preached to our campers!

Anyone who belongs to Christ has
become a new person. The old life is gone;
anew life has begun! - 2 Corinthians 5:17

SUMMER 2020
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snapshots of summer camp

camp by the numbers

First Chance Camp 58
Kick Start Camp 60
Mother/Daughter 16
Camp 45-1 77
Camp 45-2 101

total campers: 995

total sponsors: 266

Junior High 1 134
Junior High Mix 75
Junior High 3

High School 1

High School 2

GRAND
TOTAL: 1,261

Summer Mission: Mustard Seed Network
Total Raised: $9,183.00




THANK YOU!

HAVING CAMP TAKES A TEAM

We would like to say a quick “thank
you” to our deans who helped make
camp possible this summer. It’s all
of their planning and hard work that

: v : : = ‘ makes a session of camp a success.
Every summer we hire high school, college age, and even a few adult staff to help us

run camp full time. This team works tirelessly behind the scenes to make sure that Deans, thank you for letting God use

our campers have the best experience possible. They model Christ’s example of not you to impact the lives of campers.

to be served, but to serve, and they do it without complaining. We seriously could You make our job easy.
not make camp happen without these people. If you know any of them personally, Jeremiah Howze Kingston Arthur
please let them know how much they are appreciated! Jeremy Keeler  Brandon Hammond

Full-time Staff John Hancock, Brian Glore, Josh Waters, Lori Hancock; Matt Porritt Jeremiah Roop

Summer Staff Activities Coordinator/Intern: Aubrey Maltsberger; Facilities
Assistants: Austin Diehl, Brandon Mueller, JD Kruger; Junior Assistant: Brayden
Hancock; Head Cook: Nick Vaughn; Kitchen Staff: Kendall Woods, Karlie Follmer, Christin Merz  Randy Diebel
Abby Bradshaw; Lifeguards: Lisa Kruger, Jale Evans, Jerry Heuer, John Hinton; Megan Clay Manda Miller
Nursing Consultant: Trisha Waters; Nurses: Rachael Pace, Charity Jones.

Steve Wolf Brandon Crosser
Ben Harris Hailey Robuck

OUR SUMMER MISSION

Mustard Seed Network is a group of church planting churches in unreached, urban Japan. While Japan as a nation is less than 1%

Christian, currently Mustard Seed Network is working towards planting 12 churches in the 12 largest cities of Japan by the year 2025.
The missions offering from this summer at High Hill Christian Camp will go towards this 12 churches 12 cities campaign and especially

towards gospel-centered church plant #6 in the city of Sendai next spring.

FROM OUR FRIENDS AT MUSTARD SEED:

Japan is the second largest We want to say a special thank you to all of
unreached people group in the world, you who support and make the gospel
less than 1% Christian. Most ministry of High Hill Christian Camp

Sendai, the de facto capital of the Tohoku region in northeast Japan, is people in Japan have never been possible, as God is providing through you
now known worldwide for the massive earthquake and tsunami which ta church, have never read the Bible, for the ongoing making of disciples in
struck the city in March 2011. The 9.0 magnitude earthquake and and have no Christian friends.
resulting 24-foct waves killed or injured three thousand in the city and It is estimated that 95% o'FJapanese

Missouri and around the world. Because of
your generosity and the opportunity given
to us to share about the work in Japan, not
only is Mustard Seed Network $9,183
(praise the Lord!) closer to our goal of 12
churches in Japanese urban centers where
Ethan&AreyGreer : i Luke & Jenna Fangman Reo Yoshida the gospel has never been preached, but

-, : \ ' also those who were at camp this summer
had an opportunity to hear the gospel,
God's heart for the nations, and to be
challenged to consider where God might be
leading them in participating in our Lord's
great commission. May the Lord bless you
abundantly for your generosity! Grace and
peace to you!

reduced tens of thousands of buildings to rubble. In typical Japanese have never heard the gospel of

fashion, Sendai's economy has recovered to pre-disaster levels, yet the . :
i o , Jesus Christ. In Japan, there is
effects of the disaster still weigh heavy on people’s hearts

only 1 church for every
MSN seeks to plant a church in Sendai in Spring 2021 16,700 people.




YEAR END GIFTS

This year has been trying and
challenging for a lot of reasons. Even
though we were able to have camp this
summer, the loss of many rental
groups has affected the camp in a very
significant financial way. We would
like to encourage you to consider
giving a tax-deductible year-end gift to
the camp to help us through our lean
winter months.

We know that God will provide, and
are thanking Him in advance for raising
up generous givers.

If you'd like to help, simply
visit bit.ly/hhccgive

Golf Scramble Sponsors

Our Annual Golf Scramble was held September 26th at the Warrenton Golf
Course. We had 31 golfers participate in a weather-perfect day. Because of

generous sponsors and participants, we were able to raise OVER $9,500 to go
toward camp improvements. Show your thanks by supporting the following.

BIRDIE SPONSORS:
World Outdoor Emporium
Mark Walters Walls
Judith Cook
Don & Sue Wilson

TITLE SPONSOR:

J. BUTLER & SONS HAULING, INC.
Belle, MO (573) 859-6265

PAR SPONSORS:

Janet & Alan Pierson
Owens ABSCO, Inc.
Union Eye Associates
James & Judy Weiser
Stine Trucking
Prices Branch Christian Church
Peoples Savings Bank
Mike's Automotive
Mid-Missouri Concrete

HOLE IN ONE SPONSORS:

PIERSON & SONS TRUCKING
New Florence, MO (573) 835-3381

CHERYL EDINGTON CPA LLC
Columbia, MO (573) 234-5501

EAGLE SPONSORS:
Schiermeier Quarry
Augusta, MO (636) 583-7788
Buddeez, Inc.
Wentzville, MO (636) 856-5225
William Hall

JoAnn Schweissguth
Hart Collision & Custom LLC
CLH Insurance
Kent & Evelyn Hill
Tom & Tammy Yeaton
Dave Lause of Shelter Insurance

Washington, MO Country Chiropractic Centre

» ur

FlighHill
CONTACT US

High Hill Christian Camp
20 Camp Lane
High Hill, MO 63350
office phone: 636-585-2262

website: www.highhillcamp.org
DIRECTOR: JOHN HANCOCK

email: director@highhillcamp.org
phone: 636-466-0582

FACILITIES MANAGER: BRIAN GLORE
email: brian@highhillcamp.org

OFFICE MANAGER: LORI HANCOCK
email: office@highhillcamp.org

MAINTENANCE MANAGER: JOSH WATERS
email: jdw8395@gmail.com

We would like to say thank you to individuals who have supported High Hill this
fiscal year. If you are interested in becoming an individual donor for High Hill,
please contact us at office@highhillcamp.org or go to bit.ly/hhccgive.

Allen & Julie Schanz
Ambassador Class
Annabelle Brown

Arlene Priest

Brian & Laurie Glore
Clarence & Sandra Mends
Cynthia Bryan

Don & Sue Wilson

Elton Fay

Frances Boswell

Grace Bogert

Jeff & Jane Schaeperkoetter
Jeff Zimmerschied

Robert & Jeanne Edwards
Rodney & Joan Butler

Ronald & Laura Kopp

St Charles Homeschool Moms
Steve & Cheryl Wood

Tammy & Marvin Rodenbaugh
The Morgan Family

The Oetting Foundation
Thomas & Lisa Fitzgerald
Tom & Tammy Yeaton

Wayne & Katherine Vanwinkle
William & Lina Tellmann
William Schulz

Joe & Emily Hassler
John & Lori Hancock
John & Michelle Moser
Jon & Martha Davis
Josh & Trisha Waters
Kay Gericke

Kerry & Cynthia Crisman
Mark & Sheryl Walters
Matthew & Heather Thornhill
Nathaniel Smith

Norma Williams

Pete & Amy Arentson
Phil & Donna Myers

Plus many gifts given on Facebook and through scholarships. THANK YOU!

MEMORIAL GIFTS

Honor of Don Baker
Phil & Donna Myers

Harold T Gertrude Nebel
Jack & Harriet Albee

Mr. &L Mrs. Stine
Michael & Mary Nauman

James G. Harmon Deborah Stoc Duane Boyd
Kurt & Kallie Daniels Joyce Marie Stock David Boyd
Janice Schloeman Jane Boyd

Michael & Mary Nauman Rose Schuessler




